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An example of the new primary school learning spaces we are delivering across NSW 

 

Investment in our schools 

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, the 2023-24 Budget is delivering a 
record $3.5 billion for new and upgraded schools in Western Sydney. This targeted investment in growing 
communities will ensure working families get access to a world class public education. 

This includes an upgrade to Leppington Public School. The upgrades to Leppington Public School will 
include new fit-for-purpose learning spaces and improved core facilities to support the growing student 
population in the area. It is anticipated the upgrade will deliver:  

 additional fit-for-purpose permanent classrooms 
 new support learning classrooms  
 a new hall and covered outdoor learning area (COLA) 
 upgrade and refurbishment of administration facilities and library. 
 

Progress summary  

The Final Business Case (FBC) for Leppington Public School upgrade project was submitted in December 
2023. We have developed a concept design that provides an indication of the location of all facilities and 
internal layouts and room configurations.  

We are now progressing with the next stage in the design process which is the schematic design phase. At 
this stage, we consider further input from school operations and other stakeholders to finalise the form of 
the buildings and functionality of internal spaces. To learn more about how we deliver and upgrade schools, 
please visit this link here: edu.nsw.link/SchoolShowcase 

Next steps 

Once the schematic design is finalised, we will submit a Development Application (DA) to Council. The DA 
will be exhibited for submissions and the determination of outcome can take up to 12 months.  
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The tender process to appoint a contractor to the project will begin in mid-2024.  

Once the FBC is approved, DA is granted and contractor appointment is awarded, an indicative timeline for 
the project will be developed. We will then be able to share more information about start and completion 
dates. 

Information session – Wednesday 6 March 2024  

Join us at the upcoming information session to find out more about the project. There is no need to book. It’s 
a drop-in style session where you can ask questions about the project.   

Location: Leppington Public School library 

When: 3.30 pm – 5.30 pm, Wednesday 6 March 2024 

Staying informed 

We are committed to working together with our school communities and stakeholders to deliver the 
best learning facilities for students. SINSW will continue to distribute regular project updates to 
keep the community up to date with our progress. You can stay updated by visiting the project 
webpage at 
https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/projects/l/leppington_public_school_upgrade.html.  
 
If you have any queries or concerns about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure 
NSW email at schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or phone during business hours on 1300 482 
651. 
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Map of proposed upgrades 

 

*Indicative and subject to change 
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